

LEXINGTON DIVISION OF POLICE

150 East Main Street • Lexington, KY 40507 • (859) 258-3600

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

FROM:

Chief Ronnie Bastin

Division of Police

DATE:

March 1, 2012

RE:

Memorandum of Understanding - Knoxville Police Department

Please find attached Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Knoxville Police Department.

The attached MOU allows officers from the Knoxville Police Department and the Lexington Division of Police to participate in interagency ride-alongs, observe, learn from and exchange ideas with each other. There will be no budgetary impact.

We are requesting council approval to authorize Mayor Gray to sign the attached MOU. Upon approval and signing, please forward the MOU to the Chief's Office to acquire additional signatures.

Ronnie Bastin Chief of Police

RB/rmh

Attachment

cc: Clay Mason, Commissioner of Public Safety